
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 6 – Tuesday 12th March, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 1 Week 7 

Planning Ahead…   
 
     Thursday 14th March                -Yr 3 Excursion to Bridge Pylon & Botanical Gardens 
  Mon/Tues 18th/19th March        - CARES Year 5 
      Saturday 23rd March         - Election Day – Cake and Book Stalls. 
             
         

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
www.turramurra-public.com.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a wonderful weekend all our Band 
Students experienced. Many thanks to our 
wonderful Band Committee for all their hard 
work. The concert was one of the best I have 
attended. The children should be very proud of 
their achievements. Hopefully they have now 
caught up on sleep and are back to their 
learning. Year 3 Band is not on this 
Wednesday a great opportunity to get in some 
additional practice! 

Year 6 participated in Operation Art class 
yesterday and completed some fabulous 
artworks. (Please see photo later) Year 3 will 
be participating next week. It will be very 
difficult to select the artworks to send in this 
year.   

Parent Teacher Meetings for Years 1-6 will 
be offered in the final weeks of Term. This is an 
opportunity for you to discuss progress so far 
and ways you can work with the teacher to 
assist your child at home. If you are a regular 
visitor to the classroom you may not feel the 
need to make an appointment. Notes regarding 
this will come home in the next few weeks. 
Written reports are sent home late in Term 2. 
You are always most welcome to make an 
appointment with your Class Teacher if you 
need clarification or want to discuss your 
child’s progress. 

We have a new website, the address is 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

It will be updated regularly.  We welcome 
any feedback. 

Year 3 are off to the city this week for a 
wonderful experience looking at the history of 
Sydney. 

Year 5 are completing bike safety training 
next week at the St Ives CARES centre. 

Congratulations to our Zone swimmers. We 
have 4 very talented swimmers progressing on 
to the Area Carnival. Special mention to Maile 
Wilson who won all bar one of her events. 

 

Have a wonderful week, 

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 

 

Operation Art 

 

 

Band Camp 

https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Message from the Deputy Principal 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

In 2019 TPS will again participate in the 
“Tell Them From Me Survey” 

The Tell Them From Me student survey 
asks questions about factors that are known to 
affect academic achievement and other 
outcomes. It aims to help improve the learning 
outcomes of students. The survey is designed 
to measure, assess and report insights from 
the student point of view at the school and 
department levels. The focus of this NSW 
survey is on student wellbeing, engagement 
and effective teaching practices. The 
information that we collect from this survey 
helps to inform our ongoing planning and 
goals. The participation of students, parents 
and staff is invaluable to help us determine 
what we are doing well and what we need to 
continue working on. 

Students in Years 4 – 6 will participate in 
the student survey in Term 1 and then again in 
Term 4. I want to assure you that the survey is 
confidential. The survey is conducted online 
and will typically take less than 30 minutes to 
complete. It will be administered during school 
hours between 18th March and 13th April. 
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

More information about the survey and the 
parent consent form can be found in this 
week’s Newsletter. If you DO NOT want your 
child to participate in the survey, please return 
the form by Friday the 15th of March. 

The parent survey will be conducted during 
Term 3. We will let you know more information 
closer to the date. Thank you for your support 
with this important data collection. 

GOT IT 

The GOT IT flyer this week focuses on the 
STOP THINK DO Strategy. Please have a read 
through.  

 

Jacqui Gordon  

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message for you from Carmela Garofalo 
re development in our street: 

You may be aware of the proposed 
development of a 2 storey 76 place childcare 
centre at 102 Kissing Point Rd. For more 
information see DA0049/19. 

Submissions close March 21st.  

If you would like an update on community 
response to this and how it would affect 
transporting children to and from school, 
please email  

carmelagarofalo2@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Sport News  

What a wonderful day at PLC on Friday. 
We saw lots of records fall during the day and 
many personal best swims from students. 
Maile Wilson will represent Hornsby Zone in 
the IM, 50m Freestyle, 50m Butterfly, 50 
Backstroke. Charlotte Ross will represent 
Hornsby Zone in the 50m Freestyle. Both these 
girls will also join Juliet Johnson and Lucy 
Glastonbury as our Junior Girls Relay team. 
Congratulation to all these girls and indeed to 
all our TPS swimmers on an excellent day. 

PSSA Summer is back on this week for its 
final round. Thereafter there will be a 2 week 
break before Winter PSSA starts. All teams 
have been selected. This was a difficult 
process as there were some outstanding 
athletes! We are thrilled to have such strong 
teams to represent our school.  

All Winter PSSA team uniforms are to be 
worn for the game/match only and students 
must change back into sport uniform at the end 
of the day. There is a section on the permission 
note to complete if you’re able to help with the 
laundering.  Please also note that payment 
must be made on POP or sent in with the note. 
No payment – no permission. Thanks you for 
your attention to this. 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg de Jager 

Sport Conveners 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:carmelagarofalo2@hotmail.com
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From the Office: 

Invoices will be sent out at the end of this 
week.  Prompt payment would be much 
appreciated.  

We have received an email from a parent 
to say their child has threadworm.  Please 
check your children and treat if necessary. 

 

Thank you  

The Office  

 

 

Achievement Awards K-2: 

KR Edward Shaddick Jason Li 

 Mila Walker 

KB Sophia Walton      Leo Zambon 

KY Patrick McNamara Alice Rennie 

KG Elijah Hohl  Fleur Gillam 

1T Lula Morris  Hannah Heilbuth 

1M Charlotte Chue Hong Ian Shi 

1H Bandi Sved  James Barbour 

1K Harrison Backhouse Amelia Feros 

2M Makan Wang  Holly Clark 

2B Eve Broadbent Tara Thacker 

2G Chelsea Smeallie Laila Gendy 

 

 

Achievement Awards 3-6: Weeks 5 & 6 

3R Susannah Clark Oscar Everson 

4S Lucas Chue Hong Neilson Wang 

4M Patrick Allan  Maile Wilson 

 Musa Jan  Jemima Sayers 

5A Stella Boyle  Cooper Eagling 

5R Roger Huang  Mia Yang 

 Hayden Morgan Lily Morgan 

6D Isla Denne  Samantha Law 

 Zara Kyriakides Elliot Sunderland 

6J Grace Stuart  Kiaan Malek 

 Sam Birtles  Bryan Li 

6P Rachel Grant  Mayher Singh 

 Alex Chan  Daniel Birulin 

 

 

 

School Learn to Swim Program 

Please note that this programme, for Year 
2 is also available to Years 3-6 (limited places 
available). It is ideally suited to those children 
that may need extra help with their swimming 
or to build up confidence in the water.  If you 
would like your child to partake there is a form 
at the end of the Newsletter.  

 

 

OOSH News: 

Dear Parents, 

Please remember to let OOSH know if your 
child is absent. This includes if they are sick 
and/or get sent home. As we are separate from 
the school we do not get notified if your child is 
absent and it is your responsibility to advise us. 
Failure to notify OOSH will result in a $30 non 
notification fee. 

Absences can either be made via: 

Phone; 91444 769 

Email:ooshabsences@yahoo.com 
Or alternatively you can write the absence in 
the parent diary yourself located on the front 
desk. 

 Please remember that breakfast goes from 
7:00am to 7:45am. This is to allow activities to 
commence and the staff to be in the areas they 
are required to be in. Please also encourage 
your children to write their names on the 
breakfast board when they first arrive to avoid 
missing out and causing a delay whilst staff 
have to stay in the kitchen to make breakfast 
past the cut-off point. 

 The lost property whiteboard is back. 
Please check daily to see if your child’s 
belongings are on the list. Please also make 
sure that you are labelling your child’s uniform. 

  

Thanks, 

Chelsea 

Coordinator 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ooshabsences@yahoo.com
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Canteen News: 

Thank you to all last week’s helpers! Special 
thanks to Neroli Sunderland for coming in to 
help us on Friday. 
** IMPORTANT** Flexi schools are still having 
server issues so please put Friday orders in 
the night before. If circumstances mean you 
have to put an order through on Friday 
morning and the system isn't working, please 
send cash and a written order with your 
child to be brought to the canteen by 
9:15am, if you wish to have a lunch order. We 
will let everyone know when the issue is 
resolved. It only appears to be occurring of 
Fridays.  

 
You may have noticed that you can now select 
whether to include soy sauce or not with your 
sushi orders, along with straws only on 
request. Just a small way towards reducing 
plastic in any way we can. 

Helpers for this week are: 

 

Wednesday 13th March: 

Laura Elis & TBC 

 

Thursday 14th February: 

Jo Sprague & Kirstie Ogilvy 

 

Friday 15th March: 

Simon Denne, Kristina Willis,  
Neroli Sunderland, Bec Stratford 

 

Monday 18th March: 

Veronica Carbonne 

 

 

 

Thank you from the TPS Canteen 

Haylee & Laura     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Committee News: 

Following increasing product and service 
costs, there is a small price increase in some 
items starting from Term 1, Week 8. Canteen 
prices were last increased in 2017. 

There is a copy of the new menu later in 
the newsletter.  

We are also looking to volunteers to help 
sell ice-blocks at the school Cross Country 
(Wed 7th May – Term 2 Wk 2) from 9.30am to 
11.00am. Please let Haylee/Laura in the 
Canteen know if you can help or email 
rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au 

Ice blocks will be available for pre-order via 
Flexi schools (ordering will be available in the 
next few weeks) or via cash on the day. 

  

Thank you for supporting TPS Canteen. 

 

 

 

Election Day BBQ – Year 3 Only 

Dear Year 3 Parents.  As you would all be 
aware there is a State Election coming up on 
Saturday March 23rd.  The P&C has allocated 
Year 3 the task of running the Election Day 
BBQ and we need your support to make it a 
success. 

We still have shifts that need filling so if 
you can help please use the link below.  All 
shifts require people to cook the BBQ and 
people to serve, so there is something for 
everyone  

Sign up now: http://signup.com/go/LkXRuxP 

If you are unable to volunteer on the day and 
would like to help, please get in touch with your 
Class Parent as there are many other things 
that need to be done.  Alternatively, we will be 
looking for families to donate cans of 
drink/bottles of water to be sold at the stall 
closer to the date. 

Thanks in advance for your support. 

Year 3 Class Parents 

  
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au
http://signup.com/go/LkXRuxP
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Week 7 Band News 

 
 

BAND CAMP WRAP UP 

A weekend of fun and musicianship was had by all! 
 

A big, big thankyou to all that helped make 2019 Band Camp such a success and 
especially to the great group of musicians who worked hard over the weekend to give 

such a wonderful concert on Sunday afternoon.  

 

Huge thanks to our amazing Band Camp Coordinator, Kim Neatherway, for the many hours you have 

spent organising Band Camp over the past 4 years and the sleepless nights leading up to it! Your planning 

ensured Band Camp ran so smoothly and kept our children safe. The whole band community thank you and 

are so pleased Megan Treston will be stepping into the role for 2020! 

Thank you to the Band Camp Committee, our brilliant First Aid Officers, Rebecca Fox, Julie Grant and 

Anke Gambley, Kerry Medd for ensuring we all met legal requirements, Katrina Wallis Roster Queen, Simon 

Denne for organising such brilliant recreation activities, Mel Liu on lanyard printing and collation, Jocelyn 

Moreton and Vanessa Forte who looked after Saturday night entertainment and of course our brilliant 

Band Managers.  

Thank you to all the wonderful parents who volunteered, without you we would not be able to run Band 

Camp. We’d especially like to thank those who went above and beyond, by staying beyond their shifts/ 

doing extra shifts to cover gaps, and generally taking the initiative and doing what needed doing. Now that 

you know how Band Camp works, why don’t you think about joining the committee for Band Camp 2020, it is 

fun and Megan would love the help!  

Thank you also to Mrs Foott for her continued support of the TPS Band Program, it was wonderful to 

have you attend Sunday’s brilliant concert! 

 

Thank you to the music tutors who focused on specific instruments and parts to make the performances 

on Sunday afternoon sound so good and to build skills for our budding musicians. 

 

Finally, we are so very grateful for the passion, effort and hard work of our Band Master, Mr 

Rowland thank you! 

    

 

 

 

 

JUNIOR BAND REHEARSALS 
 

All Junior Band members begin rehearsing together this 

week! 

Be ready to start playing your instrument  

Tuesday at 7.50am 
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BAND COMMITTEE MEETING 

There is a Band Committee meeting on Thursday April 4th in the Staff room at 7pm. We would love to hear 

your feedback and any new ideas.   

 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 1 

7 Tues-Wed 

12th and 13th  

March 

All Junior Band members begin rehearsing together 

Arrive: Tuesday 7.45am, Wednesday 3.10pm 

9 Thurs 4 April Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room, 7pm) 

10 Fri 12 April 

Band-TBC 

ANZAC Day Ceremony, 2.30pm 3-6 COLA  

 

 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday  

May 26th 

Ryde East Music Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday 

 16 June 

Wahroonga Band Festival 

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

 

TO DO LIST 

 Recover from Band Camp! 

                              Junior Band begin playing as a combined band each Tue and Wed 

 Come to Band Committee Meeting Thursday 4th April 7pm 

 Put May 26 and June 16 on your calendars – times and bands TBC 

                           

                           If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators  

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 
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Election Day Cake Stall 
Dear Families 

For the Election Day cake stall, we are looking for homemade goodies of all kinds- big and small cakes, muffins, 
slices, cookies, biscuits and jams are all welcome. If you are unable to bake, then a donation would be most 
welcome! 

Cake boxes will go home with pupils in the week commencing 18 March. If you need extra boxes, they are 
available at the office. If you will not be using the box, please return it to the office (don’t throw it away). Some 
slice boxes will be available at both the office and OOSH. Please take one if you would prefer a slice box and 
return the cake box to the office for future use. 

Please write the name of your item and a list of ingredients on a label and stick it to your cake box. Please make 
a special note if your item is gluten free. 

Cakes can be brought to kiss and drop, OOSH or the upper staffroom from 8:30am Friday, 22 March. They can 
also be brought to the cake stall at the election on the morning of Saturday, 23 March from 7:30am. 

Many thanks! 

Year 5 and 6 class parents 
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